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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
(Special) MEETING MINUTES-amended
Thursday, February 12, 2015
Suite 425, Conference Room A
4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioner Richard Redick, Carl Cannon, Larry Williams, Elaine Brown, Marla Buchanan, Barbara Goodman (ex-officio); Commissioner Aaron Bowman was excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office;  Tom Goldsbury, Planning & Development; Mark Fernandez, HMS Global;  Lisa King, Langton Associates;  Ken Holton, Fred Jones, JTA; Lakisha Williams, COJ Finance Department; Ceci Ford, Risk Management;  Carol Owens, Jessica Morales, Legislative Services;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.

The sole item on the special committee meeting’s agenda was the Ferry Commission’s appropriation request for the next budget cycle.
Lisa King, Langton Associates reported that State Representative Janet Adkins’ office had requested a budget for the ferry’s needs in the coming year.  Ms. King indicated that she had conferred with Mark Fernandez, HMS Global, about the ferry’s needs.  Mr. Fernandez had a list that noted items that were essential for the ferry’s operations, items that the ferry had to have.
Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston indicated that the Commission should vote to recommend a draft budget and advise Representative Adkins’ office of the vote.

The Commission proceeded to review and recommend changes in the proposed draft 2015-2016 budget appropriations request.  The total budget request was for an appropriation in the amount of $2,000,000.00.  The must-have projects in the proposed budget draft include: the ferry haul-out ($1,200,000), re-build stern tubes ($160,000), repower marine engines ($385,000), and restoration of vessel masts ($60,000).
Ken Holton, JTA, reported on a meeting that he had had with Lisa King.  He indicated that in discussions with the Federal Transportation Administration (FTA) a stumbling block had been incurred; FTA wanted to know why there was the need to allocated funds on design. After a series of talks with FTA, they felt that it was alright to proceed with design-build.
Fred Jones, JTA, explained the process of paying stipends to the ferry’s vendors and being reimbursed by the State’s Department of Economic Opportunity.

Ms. Johnston reported that the JTA had hosted a workshop the previous day for the JTA board members; the Memorandum of Understanding between the City of Jacksonville and JTA was discussed.

Commissioner Elaine Brown motioned to submit the proposed draft budget (Commissioner Marla Buchanan seconded the motion.  The Commissioners voted to approve the recommendation to submit the draft budget to State Representative Janet Adkins and the Florida State Senate.
Assistant General Counsel Johnston commented on transition issues. She reported that attorneys will be drafting documents for the transition.  Ms. Johnston explained that she had spoken with JTA’s outside counsel and with Bill Moseley, JTA’s Director of Legal Services.  She recommended that talking points be formulated.  She indicated that she would be providing the Commissioners with materials regarding Transition Agreement components such as costs issues related to the slip walls replacement project and security before the February Commission meeting.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:48 P.M.
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